

## Algeria - Researched and compiled by the Refugee Documentation Centre of Ireland on Tuesday 25 July 2017

## Information on police/state corruption

A report issued in July 2017 by the *Middle East Monitor* states:

"Over 3000 cases of "dangerous" corruption were recorded in Algeria between 2013 and 2016..." (Middle East Monitor (14 July 2017) 3,000 cases of corruption recorded in Algeria since 2013).

Eurasia Review in May 2017 points out that:

"...corruption is a major problem in Algeria" (Eurasia Review (3 May 2017) *Algeria:* Reform Before Demands Turn Revolutionary – Analysis).

The *Economist* in April 2017 states that:

"Corruption is a big problem" (Economist (20 April 2017) Stability or stagnation in Algeria?).

An undated report issued by *Freedom House* reviewing events of 2016 notes the:

"...rampant corruption..." (Freedom House (Undated) *Freedom in the World 2017, Algeria*).

In March 2017 the *United States Department of State* issued a report reviewing events of the previous year noting:

"The judiciary was not impartial and was often subject to influence and corruption" (United States Department of State (3 March 2017) 2016 Country Reports on Human Rights Practices: Algeria).

This document also states that:

"The law provides for criminal penalties of two to 10 years in prison for official corruption, but the government generally did not implement the law effectively" (ibid).

In March 2017 Alkarama comments on the:

"...authorities' abuses and rampant corruption" (Alkarama (16 March 2017) *Annual Report 2016 [Algeria excerpt]*).

No further information on this issue could be found among sources available to the RDC.

## References

Economist (20 April 2017) Stability or stagnation in Algeria?

https://www.economist.com/news/middle-east-and-africa/21721155-algerians-see-little-reason-vote-coming-general-election-stability-or

Accessed Tuesday 25 July 2017

Eurasia Review (3 May 2017) Algeria: Reform Before Demands Turn Revolutionary – Analysis

Freedom House (Undated) Freedom in the World 2017, Algeria <a href="https://freedomhouse.org/report/freedom-world/2017/algeria">https://freedomhouse.org/report/freedom-world/2017/algeria</a> Accessed Tuesday 25 July 2017

Alkarama (16 March 2017) *Annual Report 2016 [Algeria excerpt]*). <a href="http://www.ein.org.uk/members/country-report/annual-report-2016-algeria-excerpt">http://www.ein.org.uk/members/country-report/annual-report-2016-algeria-excerpt</a>

This is a subscription database Accessed Tuesday 25 July 2017

Middle East Monitor (14 July 2017) 3,000 cases of corruption recorded in Algeria since 2013

https://www.middleeastmonitor.com/20170714-3000-cases-of-corruption-recorded-in-algeria-since-2013/

Accessed Tuesday 25 July 2017

United States Department of State (3 March 2017) 2016 Country Reports on Human Rights Practices: Algeria

http://www.ein.org.uk/print/members/country-report/2016-country-reports-human-rights-practices-algeria

This is a subscription database Accessed Tuesday 25 July 2017

This response was prepared after researching publicly accessible information currently available to the Refugee Documentation Centre within time constraints. This response is not and does not purport to be conclusive as to the merit of any particular claim to refugee status or asylum. Please read in full all documents referred to.

## **Sources Consulted**

Amnesty International
BBC News
Electronic Immigration Network
European Country of Origin Information Network
Freedom House
Google
Human Rights Watch

Immigration and Refugee Board of Canada
Internal Displacement Monitoring Centre
International Crisis Group
IRIN News
Lexis Nexis
Minority Rights Group International
Online Newspapers
Refugee Documentation Centre E-Library
Refugee Documentation Centre Query Database
Reliefweb

Relietweb

United Kingdom Home Office United States Department of State UNHCR Refworld